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Tour of Facilities

During a tour of the locker rooms, a sign was posted in the women's shower "Parts needed to fix
the shower" and was dated August 2005. The refrigerator in the men's eating area was dirty and
in need of repair. It was not getting much use by staff because of its condition.

These officers stated that no one cleans their locker rooms and that they only come in to change
and go out on patrol. An inspection of the facilities at least once a week would be helpful.

The entire building is being renovated, the building is laced with asbestos and sitting in the
office's you can hear the trains running every 15 minutes.

The department has indicated its desire to move to another facility.

When interviewed, some managers stated that the agency had been trying to move for the last
couple of years with a lack of success. Managers spoke very respectful and straight forward. A
camera was used to take pictures for this report of the police department main office, its satellite
facilities and substations (a disk is available for review of the facilities).

On visits to several stations that BART Officers are assigned to. Castro Valley, which is a new
station, was in excellent condition, and then traveled to the Dublin station which had a bathroom
which was converted to a 1Ox10 office. Several officers that were there were asked to leave so
pictures could be taken, not everyone could fit in the office at the same time. There were no
windows in this room and no peep hole in the door. The staff made it clear in several different
ways that there is certainly room for improvement at the BART Police main office and some of
its substations. The office at Powell Street was clean and well organized.

It would be helpful if the police department conducted an inspection of the all the BART Police
facilities to determine what the needs are at each facility and its deficiencies. They should create
an inspection sheet to determine what the needs are for each facility along with the deficiencies
of each location. These then would be prioritized by a rating system to be provided to BART
administration.
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The Police Department must continue to make improvement to its facilities and structures even
when management fails to meet its needs. Lighting around the facilities is almost nonexistent.
There is no signage at the Headquarters building stating that the BART Police are there. The
employees want a place to call their own and it would boost their morale and get the customer
and public support.

BART must ensure that adequate fencing and lighting exist around all customer parking lots. The
exact amount of property under the jurisdiction of BART Police Officers needs to be clearly
established, thereby creating a Police perimeter. Police substation need to be accessible to the
public and must be constricted and or upgraded to provide adequate space and location flexibility
to facilitate the de-centralization process.

Media Relations
The BART police department has been trying for years to have its own media person to speak for
the police and to this date that has not happened. The general manager stated that four
individuals have been identified to speak for the department, with the media department
continuing to take the lead role when the police are involved and no uniform personnel are
allowed to speak on camera to the press.

The importance of employing a public information officer within the BART Police department
cannot be overstated. They have individuals who have excellent communication skills and a
positive attitude. Customer riding the system would look at this as a step forward seeing a
uniformed officer as the face of BART when dealing with media print and television. A police
public information officer could send a message that the police are on top of any concerns that
the riding public may have.

Transit agencies are in the fore front and need to portray a positive image as the first line of
safety if a problem should arise.

Recommendations
The BART Police department should be moved to a more professional building with adequate
space to accommodate its headquarters staff and clerical personnel.

The substations should be renovated and new furniture would improve the looks of the sub-
stations.

The media department should have a member of the police department assigned to its staff to
respond to police and related requests. Management can make this happen with a stroke of the
pen.






































































































































































































































































